BOARD OF GOVERNORS FEBRUARY 5, 2020 REPORT TO STAFF

1. Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Rich Lucas

II. Introductions:

Sydney Burkle was introduced by Rich Lucas and spoke about the Alpha XI Delta fundraiser (Amazing Gala) which benefits Autism Speaks on April 4, 2020. She extended an invite to the West Liberty University Board of Governors.

III. Public Comment

No individuals signed up to speak.

IV. Agenda Order (Board may move to change order of consideration) No changes

V. Approval of Minutes

- A. Minutes of the Full Board December 11, 2019-Approved.
- B. Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting January 22, 2020, Approved.

VI. Board Items for Approval

A. Masters of Science in Speech–Language Pathology*(Stephanie Bradley gave presentation to BOG)

The WLU Board of Governors approved the proposal to add this new program to be offered within the College of Sciences, Department of Health Sciences.

B. Metro Rate-Fayette County, Ohio*(Scott Cook gave presentation on this matter)

The Board of Governors approved the new Metro Rate for this county beginning with the 2020-21 academic year as stipulated.

*Action Items

VII. President's Report

Report attached

VIII. Finance Report

Ms. Roberta Linger gave a report that as of the mid-point of the fiscal year ending 6/30/2020, all expenses and revenue are near the budgeted amounts.

IX. Reports:

A. Provost Report: Dr. Crawford

Dr. Crawford stated that several new Master Programs and Certifications approvals are moving along through the approval processes.

B. Enrollment: Scott Cook

C. Staff:

A request was made by myself to have the Board of Governors meet with the staff in May of 2020.

D. Faculty Senate Update

Dr. Gall reported on some policy changes that were not supported by Dr. Crawford. He expressed that some faculty members were not pleased with Dr. Crawford's decision. He also spoke about the Dean of the College of Business requiring more office hours than those written in policy. This issue will be discussed during faculty senate. Dr. Gall also stated that some staff and faculty members have concerns about Dr. Greiner consulting on the presidential search committee being he has never been evaluated by the Board of Governors. A suggestion was made by Dr. Gall to possibly consider John McCullough-President Emeritus and respected member of the community to fill that position on the committee. No comment was made from the Board.

E. SGA: Isabella Yakicic

Ms. Yakicic commented that the SGA is still working with Sodexho on the new meals plans for next year and they have seen the plans for renovations that will be made by Sodexho. She stated that they are working with the HEPC to increase 2020 census participation. Plans have also been made for a New York bus trip in April at the cost of \$60 per person. The Spring Fling location has been decided and will be held at River City.

X Information Gathering

Dr. Gall brought to the attention of the Board that the BOG policies need updated and do not follow current state codes.

XI. Next Meeting Date-Wednesday, April 1, 2020

XII. Adjournment

Report respectfully submitted by:

Kelly Young Baker, WLU Board of Governors Staff Representative

PRESIDENT'S REPORT TO WLU BOARD OF GOVERNORS FEBRUARY 5, 2020

- Final enrollment for the 2019-2020 Spring Semester is 2,214, a 2.6% increase over last spring. Residential housing occupancy is up 2.4% at 1,036.
- Dr. Matthew Zdilla has been chosen one of five finalists for West Virginia's 2019 Professor of the Year. The Professor of the Year will be announced at an awards banquet in Charleston on April 7. The awardee will be presented a check for \$10,000.
- Beginning with the fall 2021 cohort, Educator Preparation Programs in West Virginia must include a yearlong residency option as the final clinical experience.
- BestCollegesOnline.org released a new ranking of the Top 50 Affordable Accelerated MBA Programs Online 2020. West Liberty University is ranked #3.
- Best-selling author, historian and social commentator, Sarah Vowell, will be the guest lecturer at West Liberty University's Hughes Lecture on Thursday, March 26, 2020. She is the author of seven nonfiction books on American history and culture. Her most recent book (2015) is entitled "Lafayette in the Somewhat United States." Chronicling General Lafayette's years in Washington's army.
- WLU joined Wheeling University and Bethany College to partner in a formal agreement that offers students from each school a chance to complete courses at all three schools. The agreement allows students at any of the three institutions to take one class each semester at one of the others for credit toward their degrees. The agreement is in effect this spring semester of 2020.
- Three faculty members were recognized at the West Liberty University mid-year Convocation: Matthew Zdilla of the College of Sciences, Faculty Excellence in Professional Activity Award; Steve Criniti of the College of Liberal Arts, Faculty Excellence in Service Award; and Chad Kuhns of the College of Sciences, Faculty Excellence in Teaching Award. Each received a monetary award and plaque.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT TO WLU BOARD OF GOVERNORS FEBRUARY 5, 2020

- Final enrollment for the 2019-2020 Spring Semester is 2,214, a 2.6% increase over last spring. Residential housing occupancy is up 2.4% at 1,036.
- Dr. Matthew Zdilla has been chosen one of five finalists for West Virginia's 2019 Professor of the Year. The Professor of the Year will be announced at an awards banquet in Charleston on April 7. The awardee will be presented a check for \$10,000.
- Beginning with the fall 2021 cohort, Educator Preparation Programs in West Virginia must include a yearlong residency option as the final clinical experience.
- BestCollegesOnline.org released a new ranking of the Top 50 Affordable Accelerated MBA Programs Online 2020. West Liberty University is ranked #3.
- Best-selling author, historian and social commentator, Sarah Vowell, will be the guest lecturer at West Liberty University's Hughes Lecture on Thursday, March 26, 2020. She is the author of seven nonfiction books on American history and culture. Her most recent book (2015) is entitled "Lafayette in the Somewhat United States." Chronicling General Lafayette's years in Washington's army.
- WLU joined Wheeling University and Bethany College to partner in a formal agreement that offers students from each school a chance to complete courses at all three schools. The agreement allows students at any of the three institutions to take one class each semester at one of the others for credit toward their degrees. The agreement is in effect this spring semester of 2020.
- Three faculty members were recognized at the West Liberty University mid-year Convocation: Matthew Zdilla of the College of Sciences, Faculty Excellence in Professional Activity Award; Steve Criniti of the College of Liberal Arts, Faculty Excellence in Service Award; and Chad Kuhns of the College of Sciences, Faculty Excellence in Teaching Award. Each received a monetary award and plaque.





208 UNIVERSITY DRIVE, BOX 145 WEST LIBERTY, WV 26074

> OFFICE: 304.336.8137 FAX: 304.336.8220

Enrollment Update Board of Governors Meeting 2/3/2020

Spring 2020 Enrollment

Enrollment 2203 up 2.1% (2157 in 2019)

Housing 1035 up 2.3% (1012 in 2019)

Fall 2020 Applications

Undergraduate Applications Received 1612 (up 6%)

Undergraduate Applications Accepted 1054 (up 8%)

Graduate Applications Received 59 (down 9 apps)

HEPC 2019 Enrollment Report

West Liberty University has the highest 4 year graduation rate

West Liberty University has the 2nd highest 6 year graduation rate

West Liberty University has the 3rd highest retention rate (behind WVU and Marshall)

WEST LIBERTY UNIVERSITY WEST LIBERTY, WV 26074 (866) WEST-LIB WESTLIBERTY EDU SCOTT COOK, VICE PRESIDENT OF STUDENT SERVICES/REGISTRAR (304)336-8137 cookscot@westliberty.edu